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WEST  WRATTING  PARISH  COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 11th May 2023
                                                  at 8.00 pm in the Village Hall.
Those present were:  Chairman Nichols, Cllrs Chandler, Parsons, & Williams-Gray.  County Cllr Batchelor and the Parish Clerk, 
1. Apologies: County Cllr Roberts and Dist Cllr Harvey.
2. Declaration of interest:  None
 3.  Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13th March 2023 were approved and signed as correct.
 4.   Opportunity for Public Statement:  None
5.    Election of Chairman, Vice Chairman, 2 representatives on Sports Pavilion Committee:
The position of Chairman was left open.  Cllr Chandler proposed Cllr Williams-Gray for Vice Chairman, seconded by Cllr Parsons.  He agreed and signed the Declaration of Acceptance.  Regarding the representatives on the Sports Pavilion Committee, Cllr Parsons was proposed by Cllr Williams-Gray and seconded by Cllr Chandler and Cllr Parsons accepted.  Cllr Roberts who was unable to attend is at present a representative and he will be asked if he is happy to continue.

6.   Planning:










      WWPC      SCDC
	22/04689/FUL
	Boreham
	73 The Lamb Yard 
	Demolition of dwelling
	10/11/22
	1/12/22
	Spt with

comments

	22/04886/HFUL
	J Gilley
	Old Orchard Cott.  Six Mile Bottom
	Single storey ext. to side
	24/11/22
	12/12/22
	Support        Granted

	22/05189/hful
	J Smith
	Oxcroft Farm, Honey Hill
	Single storey rear ext. & minor int. alterations  22/02253/LBC
	6/12/22
	20/12/22
	Support

	22/05190/LBC
	  “  
	      “
	Listed bldg. consent
	   “
	   “
	Support


       a)22/04689 – Boreham development:  Cllr Williams-Gray said there was a lot of work going on at the site but didn’t know what was being done.  Planning Permission has not yet been granted and therefore the Parish Clerk was asked to get in touch with Planning to enquire about this work bearing in mind the heavily polluted ground they are dealing with.
b)22/02487- Regarding this planning application, permission was refused but it is noted that 

work has been carried out.  Is there a retrospective application in the pipeline?  The Parish Clerk will ask about this. 
 7.  Finance:
a)  Internal audit documents for signature:  Minuted agreement for Exemption letter to the External auditors, Statement of Accounts, Bank reconciliation etc.
Following approval by the Council the Statement of Accounts and Bank reconciliation were signed by the Vice Chairman.  The documents required by the Internal Auditor were also signed by the Vice Chairman following approval by the Council and it is Minuted that the Exemption letter sent to the External Auditors was agreed and in order.
b)  Authorised payments:

£2,480.78 BHIB Insurance renewal Inv. 643674 (chq. 1248)

£   200.00 Age UK re Village Warden scheme (cheq.1249)

£   268.83 CAPALC affiliation fee for 2022/23 (chq.1250)

 £  110.00 RoSPA safety inspection (chq.1251)

£   523.50 Mrs J Richards Apr/May salary (chq.1252).

£     36.00 CPRE annual subscription. (chq.1253)

£   420.00 William Knowelden Garden Services Inv. 2301 Mar/Apr.(chq. 1254 )

£     30.00 J Dockerill (Running Total) payroll services Inv.1840 (chq.1255)    

b)   Monies received:

£6,555.00 1st tranche of Precept.
c)   S106 monies:  Cllr Nichols had notified SCDC of the items that would need monies and quotations for the work had been requested from the various groups, which were obtained.  The Council does not know how much money will be available but if planning permission is given for the Boreham development, it is likely to be at least two years before receiving it.  Cllr Parsons said the Sports Pavilion was looking for grant money for the proposed solar panels on the roof.  It was suggested they try Amey Cespa, Lottery or the Wind Farm Fund.

8.   Maintenance
a)   Risk Management Assessment – This has been carried out and some of the village assets are in need of some refurbishment and quotes have been received.  Some of the tidying up could possibly be done by volunteers.

b)   Potholes – there is very little improvement although some have been filled along Six Mile Bottom Road and also part of the High Street.  Comment was made of the 54 mile diversion route whilst work is being carried out on the A11 and A1307, this will just bring more cars through the village as a quicker route.  

c)   Trees in Hayter Close:  Cllr Nichols had been in touch with Scilla and has asked for the trees to be removed and placed on the recreation ground as permission had not been granted by Highways because they don’t own this area; it belongs to the Parish.

9.   Correspondence:
a)   A letter had been received from Lucy Frazer concerning the Coronation but did not require an answer.

b)   A request for a donation from MAGPAS – this was discussed and it was agreed to give them a one-off donation of £100 as they had been called to two incidents in West Wratting.

c)   The Assets of Community Value application.  Confirmation of receipt of the application has been received and their decision will be made known by the 7th June 2023.

10.  Village Hall:
a)   Two representatives to be on the Village Hall Management Committee:  Martin Davey is happy to continue and although the Parish Clerk had not received written confirmation it is believed that Tim Bonfield will also continue.  Our thanks to them both.

b)  Land Registration re ownership of Village Hall:  At present the trustees names on the document are Mark Russell, Mike Hampton and Sisse McCall, none of whom are now on the Parish Council.  The Parish Clerk will contact a solicitor to find out how this needs dealing with. 

11.  Recreation ground & Pavilion:
a)    Safety inspection report from RoSPA – see under 13.  Play area.

b)   The Minutes of the last committee meeting of the Sports Pavilion have been received and the Accounts are on their way.

12.  Traffic Issues & Speed Restriction Equipment:

a)    SID equipment – there have been some issues with the shared equipment which has not been working correctly.  This has now been rectified and is in full working order again.
b)  20mph speed limit application:  Cllr Chandler has completed and sent this application to have a 20mph speed limit through the village.  She was thanked for doing this task.

13.  Play area:
Cllr Chandler said the report was satisfactory and all the play surfaces were reported as good.  However there is a need for bark to replenish some of the surface areas.  Quotes of approx. £800 had been received and distributed and if the Council were in agreement she would like to purchase the bark.  This was agreed.

14.  Report of meetings:  None.

15.  Report by County Cllr Batchelor & Dist Cllr Harvey – distributed on website and to Cllrs.

Cllr Batchelor asked for any comments on their Reports for April/May and the question was asked about the 54 mile diversion.  County Cllr Batchelor explained that this diversion route was just for HGVs and would be over a short time.  A temporary road is being built where the new roundabout is going to be which involves National Highways and Cambridge Highways who are involved in this joint venture.  They are liaising to try and get the best decisions possible to get the job done quickly.  The response to this information was that the HGVs would find the quickest route, namely going through the villages, making pothole damage even worse.  Cllr Batchelor said he would look into how to prevent this, possibly signs saying “Not suitable for HGVs”.
The Vice Chairman spoke about a parishioner’s emails to the Parish Council full of complaints.  County Cllr Batchelor suggested getting in touch with the Democratic Services and would send details of how to get in touch with them.

16.  Any other business:  None.

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 10th July 2023 at 8pm.  Followed by further dates on Monday 11th September, Monday 13th November, Monday 8th January 2024.  Please let me know if any of these dates are not suitable.
Vice Chairman…………………………………
